Interstate 5/Sperry Avenue
Interchange Project

Project Background

From the late 1950s to late 1960s, Interstate 5 [I-5] was under construction
from San Diego to the Canadian border. In the mid-1960s, the Sperry Avenue
interchange was built to serve the small agricultural community of Patterson.
Since then, Patterson has experienced significant growth, adding substantial
demand to the Sperry Avenue interchange. Additionally, existing and planned
development projects next to the project site continue to add to demands on
the interchange.

Project Purpose and Need
The purpose of the Interstate 5/Sperry Avenue Interchange Project is to
accomplish the following:
« Increase the capacity of the interchange to accommodate existing and
future traffic demands;
« Improve operations and the movement of goods;
« Enhance safety.

Improvements to the interchange are necessary to meet the increasing traffic
demand associated with continued and planned commercial and industrial
growth in the City of Patterson.
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Project Description

The project will upgrade the 1-5/Sperry Avenue interchange. Improvements
associated with all build alternatives under consideration include widening
Sperry Avenue and widening or reconstructing the on- and off-ramps. Sperry
Avenue will be widened in each direction between Del Puerto Canyon Road and
Rogers Road.

Project Schedule

The project is now in the preliminary engineering and environmental phase.
Following completion of this phase, the project will go through final engineering
design with construction tentatively scheduled to begin in 2020. Advance notice
of all construction activity will be coordinated with nearby property owners and
key stakeholders before work begins.

What Will Happen at the Public Information Meeting?

You are invited to come to the public meeting on April 20, 2017, at any time
between 6:00 p.m. and 8:00 p.m. to visit the exhibits and discuss the project
with team members. A brief presentation will be made at 6:30 p.m. by Stanislaus
County representatives and project team members to explain the project history,
what studies are underway, and additional tasks that must be completed before
construction begins.

For More Information

Call the Project Hotline at (209) 464-4350, Ext. 1, or send email to
Hotline@buethepr.com. You are also welcome to mail your written comments
and inquiries about the project to Public Outreach Coordinator, Interstate 5/
Sperry Avenue Interchange Project, P.O. Box 4436, Stockton, CA 95204,



